Catamount Energy says it will stick to wind plan - Mar. 23, 2004
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By SUSAN SMALLHEER Herald Staff 

SOUTH LONDONDERRY - Catamount Energy told area residents Tuesday that it wanted to stick with its goal of applying for a 50-megawatt, 27-turbine wind project on Glebe Mountain by fall. 

Robert Charlebois, the managing director of U.S. development for Catamount, said he believed the application could be amended if new information came to light during the review process. 

"For competitive reasons, we're motivated to see an early fall application," Charlebois said. 

Charlebois told members of the Glebe Mountain Collaborative that his goal was to "come up with a project the greatest number of people can endorse." 

But several people asked Charlebois how flexible his timetable would be. They also asked whether it offered enough time for public comment about the various studies the collaborative has commissioned on key issues, such as the visual impact on the region, economic benefit, environmental effects, and health and safety issues. 

About 30 people attended the monthly meeting of the Glebe Mountain Collaborative, which has been meeting since last year to come up with a wind energy project. 

According to a Catamount Energy environment licensing timetable, Catamount expects to submit final plans to the towns of Londonderry and Windham, and to the Windham Regional Commission sometime in June or July. The application to the Vermont Public Service Board will come in late August through early October. 

The group includes the developer, Londonderry and Windham officials, the Glebe Mountain _Group, and other interested citizens and environmental groups. 

That citizens group is opposed to the wind project on a variety of grounds, the most dominant being the visual impact on the region, the effect on property values and the impact on water quality. 

The group earlier heard from Ross Gelbspan, a former Boston Globe reporter and editor who wrote the book "The Heat is On" about the effects of global warming. 

Gelbspan said he strongly supported developing renewable, clean energy, but he said he couldn't say whether the Glebe Mountain project should be built. 

"I'd like you to see the big picture," Gelbspan said. 

Gelbspan said the wind project proposed for Glebe Mountain would have little, if any, effect on global warming. 

"Will the 27 wind turbines make any difference? The change would be negligible," he said. "Those 27 windmills won't stop global warming." 

And he noted the irony of protecting Vermont's mountaintops and ridgelines, only to have them decimated by the effects of global pollution. 

"You cannot isolate Londonderry from the biosphere," Gelbspan said. "The concept of local control is fast being a fiction." 

"Spring arrives two weeks earlier than 20 years ago," Gelbspan said. 

"Whatever you decide, it has profound implications for the rest of us," he said. 

Contact Susan Smallheer at susan.smallheer@rutlandherald.com. 
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